All-1apologize fornotsending outan update sooner. Withoutgoinginto a lot of detail, here'saquick
update:

| spoke to Attorney Waldron regarding the possibility of having the docks deeded to the individual
owner. Thatisnot possible. The permitforthe dock will inthe name of Sunset Point Association. So,
technically, the association will own the dock. This, by nomeans, isa show stopper. Attorney Waldron
stated that the best way to handle the dock is to change the bylaws. The bylaws will providethe
controlsand assurances that those contributing to the dock will have full control overthe docks (slip)
goingforward. If you remaina memberin good standing (has paid all dues and assessments, notin
violation of property restrictions orany rules or regulations of the Association), the dock (slip) is

yours. If yousoldyour house, you caninclude the slip as part of a sale to a new owner. Youcould
transfer control of the slip toanother member of the association - the details of the transferare
between youandthe otherassociation member.

Changesto the bylaws can only be made at regularly scheduled membership meeting (Memorial day
and Labor Day weekend meetings). Unfortunately, there is not sufficient timeto change the bylaws for
the upcoming Labor Day Meeting. The bylaw changes must be approved by the association membership.

| am recommendingthatthe bylaw changes be approved priorto proceeding with the community
dock. The earliestthatthis would occuris the 2020 Memorial Day meeting. Waitingtill the bylaws are
approved removes the risk (although very low) that the bylaw changes would not be approved. This
would also give us sufficient time to develop the bylaw changes. Please provide me withyourinput by
August 18. | would alsolike to have a meetingto discuss the community dock afterthe Labor Day
meeting (Saturday, 8/31). Please make every efforttoattend (it's easierto discusstheissuesface-to-
face, than through email chains).



